
 

26 September 2025 

 

Kia ora, 

 

Update – Te Ara Tipuna Trail Consent Application – Ref LU-2023-112074-000 

We are writing to advise that the Te Ara Tipuna Charitable Trust has requested that 

processing of its publicly notified resource consent application is suspended while it secures 

additional funding.  

The application is currently suspended under section 91A and 92 of the Resource 

Management Act 1991. This means the process is on hold and no further steps will take place 

until the Trust is ready to progress the application. 

We appreciate your continued interest and will provide further updates when the next steps 

are confirmed.  Submitters will also be notified directly at that time.  Note it is now intended 

that the hearing will proceed in 2026. 

The Trust recently provided updated consent application documentation in response to the 

section 92 request for further information.  The updated application documentation has 

been uploaded to the website.  Please note the application documents may change 

following a full review of the application and section 92 response once the suspension has 

been lifted by the Trust. 

Please contact TATn@gdc.govt.nz if you have any questions, 

 

Ngā mihi, 

 

Awhina White 

Resource Consents Manager 
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